Central Coast Weavers

Guild Meeting via Zoom

November 12, 2020

Attendance:  38

The meeting was called to order by President D’Elin at 10:00 with a welcome.  Wendy Watson of Davis, a friend of Wendy Marie was a guest.

Zoom – Wendy Marie reviewed basics of zoom.

Program – Wendy Marie introduced Cameron Taylor Brown, an artist and weaver who lives in LA.  Her website is artsgaragela.com.  She is presently doing a series, Talking Textiles and has many more resources on her website.  Cameron’s presentation today was Anni Albers, Life and Legacy.  Anni was an ”artist who changed weaving and weaver who changed art”   Born in Berlin in 1899, Anni joined the Bauhaus movement and worked under Walter Gropius, who formed the Women’s Section which focused on weaving.  In her early works, she used tapestry techniques but in geometric abstract rather than pictorial pieces.  Cameron traced her career as she moved to Dessau and began to design for production, using more sophisticated equipment.  During this time, she met Josef Albers whom she married.

In 1933, the Albers moved to North Carolina, to Black Mountain College, a liberal arts college with self-directed studies.  She designed the weaving curriculum and had the weaving equipment built.  Weave structure was important to her, as well as art.  She became very interested in pre-Columbian textiles, which influenced her work.  She began using supplementary weft tapestry and considered her pieces as art works, rather than practical pieces although still using simple 4- and 8-shaft looms.

In 1941, Albers began writing and publishing, leading to the controversy between Atwater and her concerning the nature of contemporary weaving.  She exhibited widely and created many noted pieces for public and semi-public display.  In later life, she received many awards.  She died in 1994.

Show and Tell – Nancy Weber showed a crocheted cat bed, the pattern for which she has shared.  Many pumpkins by various creators from the Saturday tapestry program were exhibited.  Cindy showed a sweater onto which she had felted an acorn.   Jannie showed a vest onto which she had felted gingko leaves.  Joan Montalban showed a sweater on which she had felted a bunny,  a butterfly and flower. Joan Schlichting’s garment showed a cyclist felted on the back.  Participants in the program thanked Rebecca for a creative and fun program.  Rebecca showed the chickadee she had felted onto a jacket for her mom.  D’Elin showed her twice woven rug, beaded necklaces, enameled earrings, and beaded leaf earrings.  Teresa Camarillo showed a wall hanging with matilija poppies.  Yvonne showed waffle weave towels and painted warp towels.  For the last show-and-tell, Wendy Marie showed the last piece that Sandra had on the jacquard, which was finished by her husband Mike, formerly a non-weaver.    

Business meeting

Treasurer’s report – Karen send her report, showing $5,531.21 in checking and $8,752.92 in savings.

Programs – The December 10 Thursday meeting will feature Robin Spady presenting “The Taming of the Hue”, followed by a gift exchange.  Members wishing to participate in the “secret Santa” exchange should notify Irene or Rebecca by November 15.  They will receive the name of their recipient, to whom they should mail/deliver a giftl by December 1.  At end of the meeting, people will open their gifts. 

Saturday – there will be no November meeting.  The December 10 meeting will be a joint meeting.

Study group – The group will have a wrap-up pop-up meeting, Jannie will send an announcement to members.  At the January meeting, a new topic will be addressed.

Materiality workshop – Cameron described her workshop on exploring different materials for weaving. 

Drawing  - Ann Dickerson was the winner of the “door prize”, a $25 gift certificate from Halcyon Yarns.

D’Elin adjourned the meeting at 12:19.

Respectfully submitted,

Rosemary Thorne

Recording Secretary

